
Dear Japan-related academic staff at universities and colleges, and others 
14 October, 2020 

 
The Embassy of Japan has the pleasure to inform you that the Japan Foundation Program Guidelines for 
Fiscal 2021-2022 are now available. We would in particular like to draw your attention to the following 
programs, for which you can download the application forms from the given web addresses: 
https://www.jpf.go.jp/e/program/index.html  
PDF Booklet: https://www.jpf.go.jp/e/program/dl/guidelines_e_2021.pdf  
 
Arts and Cultural Exchange: 

• Support Program for Translation and Publication on Japan (Q-TPS) (deadline 20 Nov 2020):  
• Ishibashi Foundation/ The Japan Foundation Fellowship for Research on Japanese Art (Q-FW) 
http://www.jpf.go.jp/e/program/culture.html  

 
Japanese Language Education Overseas:  

• Support Program for Organizations in Japanese-Language Education (JN-FK):  
• Training Program for Teachers of the Japanese-Language (Basic Training NC-BT/ Japanese 

language NC-JT/ Comprehensive Japanese Teaching Methods NC-MT):  
• Online Training Program or Teachers of the Japanese-Language (NC-OT): 
• Program for Specialists in Cultural and Academic Fields (KC-G):  
http://www.jpf.go.jp/e/program/japanese.html  

 
Japanese Studies Overseas and Intellectual Exchange:  

• Japan Foundation Japanese Studies Fellowship Program (RJS-FW): 
• Grant Program for Japanese Studies Projects (RJS-KP): 
• Grant Program for Intellectual Exchange Conferences (RIE-RC):  
http://www.jpf.go.jp/e/program/intel.html  

 
There is also a new, special program being offered, in response to the COVID-19 pandemic:  

• Support Program for Organizations in Japanese-Language Education (JN-FK2) 
(A separate application deadline scheme: no later than 1 month before the start of project. See 
the application instructions.) 

https://www.jpf.go.jp/e/program/special_pg/japanese_JN-FK2.html  
 
Applications should be sent by postal mail and should be received at the Embassy by 1 December 2020. 
(Kindly note that the Support Program for Translation and Publication is November 20, 2020.)  
 
Address: 
Embassy of Japan in Norway 
Haakon VIIs gate 9 
P. O. Box 4060 AMB 
0244 OSLO 
  
We are looking forward to hearing from you.  
Best regards,  
 
Liv Lande   
Cultural Affairs and Information Adviser, Embassy of Japan in Norway  
Tel. (+47) 22 01 29 00   
Email: liv.lande@os.mofa.go.jp     


